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Greetings from the East 
 

 
 Greetings to all for the month of April, here’s hoping you all 

are getting a pleasant and productive start to your spring season. 
Here at Las Palmas we have had a very productive and event filled 
month. I’d like to take this opportunity to congratulate the newest 
member of our lodge, our most recent Entered Apprentice initiate 
Brother Christopher Guillen. By the same token I would like to  
congratulate Brother Henry Alcantara for the hard work and    
dedication he has to our lodge by his recent completion of his Third 
Degree proficiency.  
In the past few weeks Brother Alcantara and I had the opportunity 
to  attend an educational symposium hosted at UCLA by our Grand 
Lodge which covered the 
history and  development 
of Freemasonry in Latin 
American countries. This 

was a unique and rewarding            
experience covering my less known and often      
overlooked facets of our Masonic history in the  
Americas.   
In addition this past month myself and our Senior 
Warden, Brother Fichtner had the opportunity to    
attend our Grand Lodges Annual Masters and Wardens Retreat in the town of Monterrey. Here 
we were able to attend many workshops and lectures which granted more  insight into the 
management of a lodge and the candidate experience, how to make this more rewarding and 
unique experience to him and the ever tasking goal of candidate retention and advancement. I 
know Brother Fichtner and I gained many useful insights at this event and would like to thank 
our lodge for sending us to participate in this rewarding experience. 
And lastly, I would certainly be remiss if I did not take this opportunity to congratulate our  
Junior Warden, Bother Marrett and his wife on the birth of their newest daughter who was 
born this past weekend, a healthy and happy baby girl. Congratulations Brother. 
 
Andrew, Worshipful Master 

 

 
 

April is Public Schools Month 
                     Please join me at the April 20, 2017 Stated 

Meeting dinner, we will award our Scholarship applicants with 
dinner and special presentations. 
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Greetings from the West 
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The calendar says Spring has finally arrived but I think mother nature 
has other plans.  We have enjoyed a few good days of warm weather 
but those cool rainy ones keep returning, I guess I shouldn’t complain 
since we need the moisture.  Although the seasons seem to have 
stalled, the lodge continues to spring forward.  We have been      
honored by yet another first degree initiation, let’s all welcome our 
newest entered apprentice, Brother Christopher Guillen.  We were 
also blessed to have two of our bothers successfully pass their degree 
proficiencies, well done Brother Boyajian on your first degree        
proficiency and Brother Henry Alcantara on your third degree        
proficiency, I am continually impressed by all of our new members as 
they progress through their degrees. 
  Worshipful Andrew Miller and I were able to attend this years    
Master and Warden’s retreat in Monterey on behalf of the lodge. The 

various sessions provided me with a great many ideas to help support our newest members 
with their degrees and to help strengthen our lodge through more activities and member  
involvement.  As Senior Warden I look forward to being elected Master in 2018 with the 
blessing of our lodge.  It will be my goal to focus on activities that will encourage our ten-
ured members to return to the lodge and share their knowledge and experiences with our 
newer brothers.  It saddens me to attend so many Stated Meetings and degrees with so few 
members knowing that our actual membership is in the hundreds.  For all my brothers that 
are reading this article that haven’t been to lodge for some time I hope you will give me an 
opportunity to show you my desire to build a brotherhood that encourages and supports its 
members in a fun atmosphere. 
A successful future is often the result of a legendary past! 
Join us in celebrating the wisdom that built the foundation upon which the pillars of        
Freemasonry now stand.  The future is bright, come and be a part of it with me. 

Scott, Senior Warden 

 

Christopher J. Guillen,  Entered Apprentice Degree 
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Greetings from the  South 

3 

                                                             
 

 

    
What a last few weeks, work, work and 
more work, I missed the stated meeting 
dinner, stated meeting and the First  
Degree on the 23rd, thank you to    
everyone who covered for me. 
 

On the 24th of March, my wonderful 
wife, Jennifer, gave me, Ella Mae, a 7 
lb, 10 1/2 oz baby girl, wow, I am truly 
blessed. 
 

Hopefully work will slow down a bit 
soon! I will be ready when the next First Degree comes around 
to do may part.  I am told there was a good turn out for the 
degree. I really look forward to doing the Masters work in the Entered Apprentice Degree, I 
have missed being in lodge and all the Brothers!  
 

As soon as the family is stable with the newborn and work allows, I will be back in lodge again. 
Ryan 
Junior Warden 

 

Friday, March 24, 2017 was our Public 
Schools Bike Program for the quarter. 
Many thanks to P.M. Richard W. Frey 
for assembling the four bicycles and 
attending Powers-Ginsburg for the 
presentation with P.M. Charles S.   
Bersani and Cliff Henderson.      
(Pictured to the right) Cliff Henderson 
with Heavenly, a 6th grader and P.M. 
Charles Bersani with Issac a 3rd 
grader, winners of drawing. 
 

      
 
 
 
 

(Pictured to the right) is      
Worshipful Andrew A, Miller 
P.M. who was at Woodrow 
Wilson with P.M. Richard A. 
Sherrod, Jeremy Hartman and 
our newest Entered Apprentice 
Christopher Guillen for the 
presentation of 2 bicycles, 2 
helmets, 15 back packs and 15 
book bags.  
Many thanks to all the    
Brothers who stepped up to 
help as I was out of town due 
to work! Josh Crane 
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1 
 
 

2 
 
 

3 
6:00 P.M. 
ESTRELLITA 
 CLUB 
 

4 
 

HEART OF 
THE VALLEY 
Taco Tuesday 
5:00-7:00 P.M. 
Business  
Meeting 
7:00-9:00 P.M. 

5 
 
LEGACY  
O.E.S 555 
Sprig Fling 
Refreshments 
6:30 P.M. 
Chapter 
7:30 P.M. 

6 
 
6:30 P.M. 
LODGE  
SOCIAL 

7 
 
 
SHARON  
TEMPLE 
PRACTICE 

8 
 
 

9 10 11 12 
 
 
SHARON 
TEMPLE 
NO. 92 

13 
 
6:30 P.M. 
DINNER 
7:00 P.M. 
DEGREE/ 
PRACTICE 

14 15 
SO EVENT 
 
 

16 17 18 
 
HEART OF 
THE VALLEY 
Alumni/Disney 
Night 
7:00-9:00 P.M. 

19 
 
LEGACY  
O.E.S 555 
Deputy Grand 
Matron Official 
Visit 

20 
6:00 P.M. 
APPETIZER 
SALAD BAR 
6:30 P.M. 
DINNER 
7:00 P.M. 
Public Schools 
Night 

21 22 
 
 

23 
 
 

24 
MASTER’S 
NIGHT 
OUT 
 

25 
 

26 
 
HEART OF 
THE VALLEY 
7:00-9:00 P.M. 
ADVISORY  
BOARD 
MEETING 

27 
 
6:30 P.M. 
DINNER 
7:00 P.M. 
DEGREE/ 
PRACTICE 

28 29 
 
ZAMORA  
EVENT 

       Apr i l  2017 
  Las Pa lmas Masonic   
        Center  
   Events Schedule 

 30 
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March Stated Meeting Dinner 
Youth Orders Month 

(Above) Bryan Coleman with Bethel No.49 Jobs Daughters 
 

(Below)  State Center DeMolay 
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March Stated Meeting Dinner 
Youth Orders Month 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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March Stated Meeting Dinner 
          Youth Orders Month 

(top left) Secretary, Jim Clark is back checking in the 
reservations for dinner!  
 
(above) Brother Joe Sallee checking the corn beef to 
insure it was cooked to perfection! 
 
(to the right top to bottom) members and guests 
enjoying the appetizer table and salad bar! 
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March Stated Meeting Dinner 

March Stated Meeting 
Youth Orders Month 

(above) At the Masters Table, Worshipful David A. 
Coleman, Inspector 502 Masonic District, Brother 
David Pitts, Prospect, Douglas Segress and Brother 
John  L. Tracy, 32° Commander of the Council of     
Kadosh. 
 
(right) Stuart Hoskins and Worshipful Andrew Miller 
P.M. 
 

(below) Worshipful Andrew Miller P.M. introducing  
Brother John  L. Tracy, 32° Commander of the Council 
of Kadosh about to address the members and guests. 
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March Stated Meeting Dinner 
Youth Orders Month 

Brother Richard L Ehorn 
President of the Hall Association  

John L Tracy 

Donna and  P.M. John Herring 

P.M. Richard and Lynn Haggerty 
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Heart of the Valley 
Assembly  

March 2017 Newsletter 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
                  International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

“Watch with glittering eyes the whole world around you, because the greatest secrets 
are always hidden in the most unlikely places. Those who don’t who don’t believe in 
magic will never find it.” 
—The Minpins by Roald Dahl 
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     Stated Meeting- Everyone’s Birthday–March 21 

 

 
 
 
 
  
 
                             
                          

                                

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

In 1922, Rainbow was created for young women whose fathers were members of the  
Masonic Lodge, and their friends. Although a Christian minister named W. Mark Sexson 
founded the organization, today the leaders of Rainbow Girls respect and welcome all 
girls from every religion. Their main focus is more on the spiritual principles of being a 
kind and caring person. While the Rainbow practices and programs continue to evolve, 
the basic teachings of faith, hope, and charity remain a cornerstone of this dynamic girl’s 
youth group. 
 
Today, there are more than 850 assemblies across the world that has bimonthly       
meetings. This is how the members learn standard meeting protocol and parliamentary 
procedure. 
 
Adults are always present to provide support, guidance, and help interpret the rules. 
Members also learn to memorize meaningful lectures and to be prepared for                 
extemporaneous speeches.  Faith, Hope and Charity are the guiding principles with the 
teachings of Love, Religion, Nature, Immortality, Fidelity, Patriotism and Service. 
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Epic Craft Day – March 18 
    Epic Craft Day making lanyards, hair bows, pantaloons, signs and dresses for Grand Assembly. 

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Las Palmas  Masonic Youth Night – March 16 
Thank you to the Officers and Members of Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge for recognizing our youth.  
The youth leaders of DeMolay, Jobs Daughters and Rainbow for Girls were recognized for their 
service to the community.  We enjoyed a delicious Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner with our    
Masonic Family.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

              Heart of the Valley Assembly 

State Center Chapter 

Bethel No. 49 Heart of the Valley Assembly 
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Membership Party – March 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sister of Faith, Olivia, held a fun membership party at the Gateway Ice Center.  Five 
perspective members enjoyed Ice Staking and socializing.   

Girls World Expo – March 5, 2017 
Heart of the Valley Assembly participated in the Fresno Area Girls World Expo.  We 
provided information on Rainbow and Pledge Programs in the Fresno and Visalia 
Area. The Expo was excellent exposure for our assemblies. 

Briana, Makayla and Mrs. Jones, thank you for sharing the teachings of California 
Rainbow to our community. 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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  Hope’s Taco Tuesday Fundraiser –  

April 4, 2017 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217  

 
Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st 

and 3rd Tuesday each month.  Pledge Group meets at 6:00 pm 
and Assembly 7:00 pm. at the Las Palmas Masonic Center.    

We invite all members of our sponsoring orders to come out and attend our meetings. 

Heart of the Valley Contact Information: 
 
Mother Advisor: Chandra Blasquez………..Chandra.blasquez@gmail.com              (559) 322-0627 
Assist Advisor: Melissa Manion………………..melissa-manion@sbcglobal.net           (559) 322-8571 
Pledge Mother: Diane Bean Holsworth………. dholsworth@sbcglobal.net.             (559)-270-1515 
Eastern Star Liaison:  Karen Flink……………….kseflink@yahoo.com                      (559) 310-1737 
                               Keitha Mountcastle…...keithamountcastle@gmail.com        (559) 240-7068 
Masonic Liaison: Jim Redman……..dolphindad2012@yahoo.com  (559)-437-0101/(559)-779-6687 
                        Harry Zahlis …………………...harry@zahlis.com                           (559) 288-7861 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Rainbow Sunday   
Legacy Chapter Dessert Judge 
Taco Tuesday Fundraiser 
Business Meeting 
Masonic Youth Night 
Grand Assembly 
Alumni/Disney Night 
Dinner Serving (Group A) 
Advisory Board Meeting 

******* 
6:30 P.M. 
5-7:00 P.M.  
7-9:00 P.M.  
6:00.7:30 P.M. 
******* 
7:00-9:00 P.M. 
6:00-7:30 P.M. 
7:00-9:00 P.M.
   

********************** 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Fresno Masonic Center 
Selland Area Fresno 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 

April 2  
April 3 
April 4  
April 4 
April 5 
April 8-11 
April 18 
April 20  
April 26 

Heart of the Valley Assembly has 4 month terms for their officers.  Term calendars 
are prepared by the incoming Worthy Advisor for Feb – May, June – Sept and Oct 
– January.  We would love to include your public events.  Please send your events 
at least one month prior to publication of our term calendars.   
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Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 

  

Hello, from Legacy Chapter No.555, Order of Eastern Star, 
 We've had a busy year so far and lots more to come.  Fundraisers, dinner play and fun, 
fun, fun.  
 Our next fundraiser is right around the corner. Flap Jack Breakfast, Saturday, April 29th 
from 8 a.m. To 10 a.m. at Applebee's Bar and Grill, corner of Cedar and Herndon. Cost: $10 
per person. Menu includes pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausage, potatoes, juice and coffee. 
You know it will be great food. Tickets are available from Legacy Chapter members. Join us 
for good food and fun. 
 For those of you that joined us for Brothers Night, thank you. We hope you enjoyed the 
food and fellowship. We are always happy to honor our Brothers, without you there would 
not be an Eastern Star. 
It would be wonderful to see more of our Brothers (that are members of our Order) at our 
meetings. There's plenty of room for you on our sidelines. For those of you who are not 
members of our Order, please join us for a light supper prior to our meeting, there's always 
plenty of food and fellowship (and we would be happy to supply you with a petition to join 
our Order. 
 Not only are Master Mason's eligible to join, but women who have a Masonic relationship 
and are at least 18 years of age are also eligible to join.  The Masonic relationship required 
to become a member must be one of the following: wife, widow, daughter or stepdaughter, 
legally adopted daughter, daughter-in-law, mother or stepmother, mother-in-law or      
stepmother-in-law, sister, stepsister or half-sister, sister-in-law, niece, great-niece, daughter 
of a sister or brother of an affiliated Master Mason, granddaughter, great granddaughter, 
and grandmother. Women who are Majority members or who have three years of active    
membership in either the International Order of Rainbow Girls or the International Order of 
Jobs Daughters are also eligible to join.  Just contact one of our members and we'll be 
happy to assist you 
We would be happy to hear from you. Please let us know of any illness or death, and don't 
forget the happy events in your lives (marriages, births, graduations, vacations,              
anniversaries, etc), including any and all of your family members. 
Our meetings are the 1st and 3rd Wednesday's of the month, Las Palmas Masonic Center. 
Meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. with a light supper at 6:30 p.m.  
 If you need further information or would like to provide us with news about what's       
happening in your lives you can contact: Ruth Sterry, Associate Matron at 559-905-2006 
or resterry@icloud.com OR any of our members 
 We look forward to seeing you soon, either at our Chapter meetings, fundraisers or      
possibly your stated meeting.  
 
Star love; 
Ruth Sterry 
Associate Matron 
Legacy Chapter No. 555 
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Queen’s Farewell 
This has been a busy month of 
celebrations and preparation of 
the clubs and units for a new 
year of leadership and activities.  
The March farewell meeting was 
such fun as everyone in         
attendance was challenged to 
return my missing leopard spots 
hidden around the temple room. 
The Farewell Luncheon held at the Elbow Room was finished 
off with an over the hill cake showing that “Jan had a Plan” 
and it had included fun fellowship options and new projects. I 
was presented with a beautiful quilt created by Jean Denton 
which reflected our zoo themed year with the Supreme 
Queen’s leopard theme and my passion for elephants. Each 
year the officers usually present a wonderful memory book and 
the flip side of my elephant quilt shows memory pictures of my 
installation.  That quilt will wrap me years in the future with 
recollections of a fabulous experience. My year as Queen of 
Sharon Temple closes with the installation our new Queen and 
her officers.  I am honored to have served in this capacity for 
the past year and am thankful to my outstanding officers, the 
ladies of the household and the past queens who have helped 
make it not only memorable for me but productive for our   
philanthropy.  We have worked hard for the children of 
Shriner’s Hospitals and enjoyed the fun and fellowship of great 
friends and activities. As I move to the roll of Junior Past 
Queen I will sit beside her Majesty with encouragement and 
support as she brings her style and visions to Sharon Temple.  
We are all committed to sustaining our traditions and history 
along with the incorporation of innovative ideas for fun and 
projects.  We look to encourage new generations of members 
who will embrace our idea of service to the children and    
families in the Shriner’s system in healing bodies and changing 
lives. 
 
My love to all, 
Jan Arnold 

Queen 
Jan Arnold 

2016-2017 NILE OFFICERS 
 

Queen……………………………..Jan Arnold PQ 
Jr. Past Queen……...Carole Rea Littleworth 
Princess Royal………………...….Jean Deaton 
Princess Tirzah………………..Janeen Roberts 
Princess Badoura………………….Susy Searcy 
Princess Recorder…………..Marilyn DeCamp 
Princess Banker………….Cheri Detweiler PQ 
Princess Marshal………………....Joann Evans 
Princess Chaplain………Jeanne Eshreim PQ 
Lady of the Keys……………..Sandra Ashlock 
Lady of the Gates…………….Jeanette Foote 
Princess Nydia………………..Debbie Sanborn 
Princess Zulieka………………..Brenda Matias 
Princess Zenobia………………….Elaine Lewis 
Princess Zora…………………….Janet Plettner 
Princess Zuliema…………………………………… 
Princess Musician………………...Karen Lasky 
Attendant……………………….Erla Hildebrand 
Attendant………………………..Louisa Bowron 
American Flag Bearer………..Mary C. Cairns 
Canadian Flag Bearer…………...Tins Bernier 
Nile Flag Bearer……….………...Lisa Marzuilo 
Page to the Queen………...Dorothy Wethey 
Page to the Pr. Royal………..Marge Machus 
                                      Eria Hildebrand 
Page to Pr. Tirzah…………………..Lena Cook 
                                        Darlene Morris 
Page to Pr. Badoura…………….Carol Woods 
                                        Brenda Matias 
Page to Pr, Recorder………..Louisa Bowron 
 

 
 

Calendar of Events 
March 1, 2017 Tulare-Kings Nile Club 
11:00 A.M. Queens Official Visit 
Installation of Officers, Lamp Liter Inn 
3103  S. Mooney Blvd, Visalia 
 

March 8, 2017  Nile Stated Session 
7:30 P.M. Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Election and Farewell 
Banquet Room, Appointed Officers 
 

March 15, 2017 Nile Sewing 11:00 A.M  
Salad Bar and Dessert Luncheon 
Tehran Shrine Center 
 

March 19, 2017 Queens Luncheon Farewell 
Manhattan Restaurant 
Chairman, Carole Rea Littleworth JPQ  
 

March 25, 2017, Installation Practice  
1:00 P.M., Las Palmas Masonic Center 
 

March 26, 2017, Installation of 2017-2018 
Queen and Sharon Temple Officers  
2:00 P.M. 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
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Nile ladies know how to 
party ! 

Nile ladies  party  and sing! 

December Session  
Soup and Salad  Night! 
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Nile ladies  party  and sing! 

December Session  
Soup and Salad  Night! 

 

(Left) Queen Jan gathering her spots, (Above) Queen’s Choir  
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from the  WIDOWS CLUB 
Las Palmas Masonic Center  

 

 

 

 

 

                           

            

JOIN US 
Come join us and enjoy great fellowship with      

kindred friends. 
We meet the last Wednesday of each month, at 12:00 o’clock noon for lunch at 

Maria Calendar's Restaurant 1781 East Shaw Avenue, Fresno CA. 
Looking forward to seeing you! 

Dear Brothers: 
     Just in case some of you do not know, Sister Ethel Day has been very ill, hospitalized and 
is now in Oakwood Gardens for an extended stay.  This fine lady has been a part of many of  
our lives for many years. She has been President of this widows club for most of the time of 
its existence, and is a "staunch supporter of the Masonic Order."  Please keep her in your 
Thoughts and Prayers, and hope she returns to us in a short time. 
 
We wish to "Thank" you for all you do for our widows, whether anyone knows  how much 
you do or not. We know and appreciate you. 
 
Please remember this:                     Retirement Seniors: 
                                    1.  What is the best way to describe retirement?  
                                        Answer: " Never ending Coffee Break." 
                                     2.  What do you do all week? 
                                         Answer "  Monday thru Friday :"Nothing", 
                                                          Saturday & Sunday "I Rest"      
Congratulations on the new Members, you will be glad you joined. 
 
Lena Cook: President 
Judy Gross: V. President 
Betty Veffredo: Secretary 
Pat Westphal: Treasurer 
Ethel Day: Presidential Advisor 
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From the Archives 
  
My monthly article in the Las Palmas-Ponderosa Trestle Board will now 
be talking about my personal contacts with Masonry and Las Palmas 
Lodge. 
 
In October of 1967 I had my Uncle Royal take my petition over to the 
Lodge Secretary and in a few weeks I got a letter from the Lodge    
asking me to come over for a meeting with the “screening committee”.   
 
When I arrived at Las Palmas Lodge, I found that I was one of four   
applicants being screened that evening.  I remember being seated at a 
table in the card room with 3 older members from the Lodge.  One was 

Robert Larson who asked me “Why did I desire to join Las Palmas Lodge when there were 4 
other lodges in Fresno.”  The question was asked in such a tone that I felt they didn’t want me 
to join Las Palmas.  I answered that “this was the Lodge my late father was a member of”.  I 
hoped that this answer would satisfy their desire to let me apply to Las Palmas as opposed to 
another Lodge.  Of course there were lots of other questions. 
 
Years later I learned that this “inquisition”, or screening as they called it, was not permitted by 
the Grand Lodge. 
 
Within the next couple of weeks I was separately visited by three members of Las Palmas Lodge 
at my home.  At the time, I was a second year teacher at Clovis Hi School and was living at 
home with my widowed mother.  I remember two of these members were Wally Scott who 
served as our Lodge Chaplain for many years.  The other was Al Lucas who was later assigned 
as my coach. 
 
On November 16, 1967 I, and the other three applicants, Perry Fouts, David L. James, and 
James Buckles were voted to receive the degrees of Masonry in Las Palmas Lodge.  
 
 

   

We have many brothers who need you r 
support, be it their wives or family    mem-
bers , a call, a note  or stop by  just to re-
mind them  we are there for them in their 
time of need.. 
Stuart Hoskins, Stacy Hoskins 
Don Ott 
Alvin Hopkins Jr 
Ed and Mary Jane Kerber 
Ethel Day 
Ed Spangler 
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Fresno Masonic Widows Club 
       
  Marie Callender’s Restaurant            
  1781 East Shaw Avenue 
  April 26, 2017 
President;         Lena Cook                                                                                              
Vice-President;  Judy Gross 
Secretary;         Betty Veffredo 
Treasurer;         Pat Westphal 
 

    Reservations Required 
For Information call (559) 431-6260 
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APRIL  BIRTHDAY’S 

 

The Masonic Widows Club meets for 
lunch and fellowship on the last 
Wednesday of each month.           
All Masonic Widows are welcome to 
attend. If you have questions or 
would like to participate please   
contact; 
 
Lena Cook (559) 277-0690 
Betty Veffredo (559) 431-6260 
 

           Birthday     Raised                                          Birthday    Raised 

Robert R. Anderson 
 

Born  01/23/1933—Raised  05/22/1975 
Called from labor 
 March 7, 2017 
Hiram Award  

October 20, 2007 

IN MEMORIAM 

James E. Armour 4/3 5/17 Earl R. Jennings 4/23 8/28 
Jeffrey T. Banks 4/8 10/7 Troy L. Johnson, Jr. 4/29 6/22 
Charles S. Bersani 4/7 4/18 Herbert B. Johnston 4/22 9/12 
Michael V. Bowman, II 4/3 10/17 James K. Keeton 4/19 4/26 
Edward L. Brown 4/23 1/29 Ervin W. Kinchen, Jr. 4/23 1/2 
Shane L. Burkhart 4/28 5/25 Daniel K. Koontz 4/5 9/15 
Thomas E. Crossland 4/27 4/27 Steve La Ferrera 4/14 9/15 
Kenneth M. Crum, Jr. 4/9 7/29 Fred W. Lindeman, Sr. 4/12 9/27 
Newell D. Dodd 4/12 10/19 Kurt D. Martin 4/27 5/14 
Harry M. Dyck, Jr. 4/23 3/16 Robert E. Nichols 4/19 7/5 
Shawn K. Erwin 4/18 11/4 Howard S. Pickle 4/7 4/5 
Scott M. Fichtner 4/8 2/28 Glynn L. Polacek 4/30 6/23 
Matthew C. Ford 4/2 12/4 Chad G. Schmidt 4/8 11/2 
Joshua M. Harmon 4/2 7/30 Robert O. Scott 4/11 6/9 
Clifford D. Henderson 4/10 5/26 Robert W. Sloan 4/1 1/27 
Walter G. Hibbard, D.D.S. 4/29 5/23 Mark C. Stroup 4/26 10/1 
Hans C. Holt 4/21 3/31 Timothy W. Taylor 4/2 3/14 
John A. Hopper 4/9 5/9 Earl W. Vanderburgh 4/10 12/2 
Richard C. Iknoian 4/6 7/19 James C. Williams 4/14 1/27 
Gary P. Jacobsen 4/29 9/4    

Neil A. Camin 
 

Born  06/23/1945—Raised  02/19/1978 
Called from labor 
 March 5 2017 

William E. Sawtell 
 

Born  12/25/1921—Raised  04/22/1948 
Called from labor 
 March 17, 2017 

Hiram Award  
September 25, 1988 

Loy L. Earles 
 

Born  09/29/1626—Raised  12/14/1967 
Called from labor 
 March 23, 2017 
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LAS PALMAS-PONDEROSA 
LODGE NO. 366 F & A M  

 
2992 East Clinton Avenue 
Fresno, CA  93703-2320 

        Phone:  559-268-2303 
             Fax:  559-268-1235 

E-mail:  lppmasoniclodge@comcast.net 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE  REQUESTED 
 
 

APRIL  2017 
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This being the month of April, Public Schools Month, we will be honoring 
teachers from Powers-Ginsburg and Woodrow Wilson Elementary Schools. 
In addition we will be  presenting $6,000.00 in scholarships to our five 
scholarship applicants.  Our March Stated Dinner had a wonderful turnout 
to honor our youth groups for Youth Orders Month. Brother Sallee’s Corn 
Beef and Cabbage was fantastic, as well as the appetizer table and salad 
bar.  

Congratulation to our Brother Christopher Guillen, he was initiated an Entered Apprentice    
Mason on the 23rd. Please join us, April 6th for our Lodge Social Night, with pizza and a cold 
drink to socialize with the Brethren! Remember August 24th we will be in the Grizzlies Den for 
baseball with lots of good food, Call the Lodge Office for reservations to day! 

Stop by weekday mornings for coffee and socialize with the Brothers! 
 
 

A REQUEST TO THE FAMILY OF THE ADDRESSEE 
Please notify the Lodge if our Brother is hospitalized, in a 
Nursing home, change of Address or incapacitated. 

 From the  Desk of the Secretary 

 
 
 
 

We are accepting credit cards    
payments using the Square System. 
Pay Pal at www.lpp366.org 
 
2017 dues $120.00 
PayPal dues $124.00 
Credit Card $124.50 
Stated Dinners are $11.00 
Shirts, Ciphers, Monitors + $1.00 

April 6, 2017 
 

April 11, 2017  
 
 

April 13, 2017 
 
 

April 20, 2017 
 
 
 

April 24, 2017 
 

April 27, 2017 

6:30 P.M. Lodge Social, Pizza & Drinks 
 

6:00 P.M. L.P.M.B.A. Meeting 
LPP 366 Officers Meeting  
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Boyajian, Fellow Craft 
 

6:00 P.M. Appetizer/Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:30 P.M. Stated Meeting 
 

6:30 P.M. Masters Night Out 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Degree/Practice 
 

          April Calendar 

 

  

 Public Schools Month 
  Scholarship Awards 


